POULTON PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING HELD ON THE 21st MAY 2018

AT 7.30 PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL

2 members of the public were present.

Poulton Parish Council, Chairman's Report.

I am not sure what the annual report is designed to achieve but it is important to publicly thank the clerk and the councillors for all the work they do on behalf of the village. 

The councillors do so many little things that keep the village up and running and Heather's efficiency takes all the administration away from us. She must be due for a long service award but unfortunately I don't think she should qualify for at least another ten years.

Following a robust opposition to the Bell Lane development the application was passed on appeal. Personally I think we were badly let down by the planning department when for some bizarre reason the planning committee was told that they could only offer one reason why they wished to refuse the application. 

I think it was made a fait-accompli early in the negotiations despite the fact that the Bell Lane Action Group had an impressive grasp of planning law.

After much to-ing and fro-ing the damage to the bus shelter done by an uninsured driver was repaired under our insurance policy. The police took no action against the driver which seems to be rather unreasonable considering how much inconvenience she had caused.

Phil Heneghan, amongst other things, masterminded the gateways on the approaches in to the village and the surround around the space net on the playground. This will reduce the on-going maintenance involved.

The Council has earmarked funds for a cemetery and discussions are currently taking place with the church and the trustees of Englands about a potential site. Hopefully over the next twelve months more positive progress will have been achieved.

The Council has committed £500 towards a flood prevention scheme to the west of the village which is due for construction this winter.

We are still waiting for the removal of the fence at Rose Cottage on London Road. The application was refused in August 2016 and despite an assurance from the enforcement officer that action was being taken there seems to be no progress.

On a personal point and in relation to decisions not being abided by I am grateful to David Fowles for his input in to getting some resolution over the bridge behind my own property. 

This is in a conservation area and the agreement was it should have been constructed using Cotswold stone side rails. The planning portal contained no letters of objection nor the case officer's report in which the conditions were outlined. 

Why is it that when Parish Councils are expected, quite rightly, to be fully transparent that this is not reciprocated by the CDC professional executive. 

It is time that they realised that there is no point establishing conditions if they are not abided by, that they should listen to what Councils wish for their own communities and take note of the fact that if there were no Parish Councillors then they could not cope, both in terms of finance and manpower, having to do the work we all do for nothing and more often than not without thanks. 

The Chairman suggested that other Village groups should also be there to present a report.

District Councillor’s Report.
The District Councillor did not attend the meeting but asked for his report to be read out.

1. Since this is the annual meeting, could I start by congratulating you all on a successful year with notable successes such as the gateway signs, and the planning decisions on the Bridge behind the Chairman’s house and the Poulton Priory Cafe.

Sadly Bell Lane is a different story

2. We had the CDC AGM last week at which all the appointments from the previous municipal year were reconfirmed do no change to the Leader, the Cabinet, the Chairman and Vice Chairman and the committee appointments

3. We are now focussed in the local plan which should be approved by Council on 21st June after which it is adopted which should afford protection to Poulton

4. The next step is to start work in the Círencester supplementary planning document which will develop a vision for the town for the next thirty years

5. Work continues in the town to develop the multi-storey carpark on the Waterloo and to look at Park and Stride at the rugby club which will deliver 150 additional spaces.

6. We are still waiting on improvements to the market place which is under review and the star of work in the Cinema

7.  A new initiative announced last week was the launch of the CDC Community Awards where we will be recognising the contributions of the voluntary sector at an event in 9th Nov. We will be looking for nominations for Villager of the year, young volunteer of the year, team if the year etc. etc. There are 7 awards and each carries a cash prize if £1000.00 to be spent back in the village or organisation that is successful. I am sure Poulton will not be slow in nominating worthwhile individuals.
County Councillor’s Report.

Gloucestershire County Council
Cllr. Parsons said that the Council Tax had been increased by 4.49% as over 5% required a consultation process.  Extra monies were needed due to the rising elderly population in Gloucestershire and the rising cost of social care.  Gloucestershire has seen a 33% rise in the number of children in care due to more diligent spotting by social services, drug abuse and more young families with 3 or more children being unable to cope.  The rise was not exclusive to urban areas of the county.

There has been a rise in the number of potholes due to the worst winter weather since 2009.  Highways have been allocated a further 150M to reduce the backlog of repairs.  Cllr. Parsons said that the County does not receive any of the Vehicle Excise Duty.  The Council are more optimistic that the missing link at Birdlip will actually happen at some point.

Public Rights of Way officers have been reintroduced.

90% of the County has access to broadband now.

There is additional funding for Cheltenham General Hospital.

Electrical charging points have increased in the County.

Cotswold District Council
There will be a 0% increase on Council Tax for the CDC for the 5th year running.  Publica has contributed to containing costs.

The Local Plan should be at full strength in July.

Chesterton housing development was approved as the Council felt that the Bathurst Development would have gone to appeal and Section 106 payments may have been reduced on appeal.

A 450 house development at Preston has been refused due to the Local Plan.

It is proposed that the Cotswold Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty may be made a National Park.

Fairford is proposed as a major United States airbase for Europe in the next 2 years.
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